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This Justification for Change requests two modifications to form PY-32, Application for Service.
These changes will not affect the amount of burden currently approved for this collection.

The first change to this form is in response to the report, USDA Controls Over Shell Egg 
Inspections, issued by the Office of Inspector General (OIG) and requires immediate attention.  
Based on recommendations made in the Fast Report, we are modifying the contract for service 
form (PY-32) to require shell egg producers or managers to immediately notify AMS officials 
when they become aware of any contamination of shell eggs.  Poultry Programs is addressing 
this by including the following language within the certification statement;

I also agree to notify the Agricultural Marketing Service of any contaminated or 
adulterated (chemical, physical, or biological agents) shell eggs in the processing plant 
and to assure identification and segregation of such product. This notification includes 
shell eggs that have tested positive for Salmonella Enteritidis (SE) or shell eggs from 
houses determined positive for the presence of SE, or any shell eggs that have been 
recalled or subject to any recall. I also agree to provide the AMS grader detailed 
information pertaining to the method of identification and segregation required of any 
shell eggs that have been determined to be contaminated, or adulterated, including eggs 
from an identified layer flock that tests positive for the presence of SE.

The second change to form PY-32 is in response to the Financial Management Modernization 
Initiative that requires respondents’ names to coincide with their names on tax reporting data.  
Therefore, we have split the Name Of Applicant box into two boxes.  The first for their Name (as
shown on tax records), the second box is for Name of Applicant (if different from above).  This 
change will allow for more comprehensive data collection and compliance with the Financial 
Management Modernization Initiative.


